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JUNE Calendar of Local Sailing Events 

 3 MYC Spring Rum Race #6 

 11 MYC Dragon Point Spring Race #2 

 12 MYC Small Boat Sunday 

 17 MYC Summer Rum Race #1 

 18 MYC Double Handed Race 

 18-19 ECSA Grills Summer Sailstice Cruise 

 25 MYC Women’s Dragon Point Spring Race #2 

 26 MYC Small Boat Sunday 

JULY Calendar of Local Sailing Events 

 1 MYC Summer Rum Race #2 

 2-4 ECSA Cocoa Fireworks Cruise 

 9 MYC Dragon Point Spring Race #3 

 10 MYC Small Boat Sunday 

 15 MYC Summer Rum Race #3 

 18 MYC Double Handed Race 

 23 MYC Women’s Dragon Point Spring Race #3 

 24 MYC Small Boat Sunday 

 29 MYC Summer Rum Race #4 

 

Next General Membership Meeting 
Wednesday, June 8, 2016, at 7 p.m. 

 

FLEA MARKET  
and  

ICE CREAM SOCIAL  
 

Satellite Beach Civic Center, 565 Cassia Blvd 
Latitude 28º 09' North, Longitude 80º 36' West 



 

 

VIEW FROM THE 

 VICE  

COMMODORE 
 

Nancy Knobbs 

Sun, Fun, Safety and é

Sunscreen 

This upcoming weekend, Memorial Day weekend, is 

sure to be a busy one.  Barbecues, family visits, a 

cold beverage or two, perhaps a dip in a pool or the 

ocean waves, but most certainly a lot of fun in the 

sun.  Perhaps the most anticipated part of this week-

end, at least for me, is the Memorial Day Cruise to 

Port Canaveral with ECSA.   

Though my own vessel, the S/V Boundless, will re-

main resting quietly in her slip down in Indian Harbor 

Beach, I am looking forwarding to being crew on 

Southern Cross II.  First class line handler at your ser-

vice, navigating the Canaveral Barge Canal on Merritt 

Island, making our way through Canaveral Lock, 

where many a dolphin or manatee meander through 

alongside the boats and minding the holiday boaters.   

You know who I’m talking about.  The folks that dust 

off their boats after months and months of non-use 

and decide to take a “boat load” of family and friends 

out through the locks, past the cruise ships, to see the 

ocean.  They are wanting the same thing as most 

everyone else out there, just to have fun, but be mind-

ful of these part-time boaters, as many haven’t had a 

refresher in boating safety or cruising etiquette.   

There have been some crazy occurrences that we’ve 

all witnessed at one time or another.  Better to be safe 

than sorry.  

The ECSA Memorial Day Cruise has been planned to 

a T (thank you to the Geraci’s) and I hope to see 

many of you taking part in this community event. 

My boat bag is at the ready, gloves so I can work the 

lines, Blue Chart app on my phone so I can avoid any 

shallow areas along the route, binoculars to spot local 

marine life, and of course … my sunscreen. 

Happy Sailing   _/)  

NanC 
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THOUGHTS FROM 

YOUR COMMODORE 
 

Joe Coleman 

Friends 

By the time you read this article, Karen and I will be 

in England visiting our good friends and fellow ECSA 

members, Liz and Chris Calder, for the entire month 

of June.  Being retired gives us that ability and we 

are looking forward to it.  While in Jolly Olde Eng-

land, we plan to spend ten days on an English canal 

boat with Chris and Liz and their friends Tim and 

Pauline, as well as visiting some other friends that 

we made when Karen and I lived there in the 1960s.   

I mention this because we have found that friends 

that we make are often friends forever.  We may not 

see each other for years, but when we reunite, it’s 

like time has stood still.  Many friends we have met 

through the ECSA are also forever friends.  This is 

one of the best things about this club and, whenever 

I meet new sailors and talk to them about joining, this 

is what I try to convey to them.  Each of us has our 

own stories about people we have sailed with in the 

past, and when we run into them again, even after a 

long time apart, all the memories of the good times 

we had with them come rushing back.  So the next 

time you are talking to a new boat owner in your ma-

rina about the club and what cruises we take, tell 

them about all the new friends they will meet and 

possibly keep for the rest of their lives. 

This month’s ECSA meeting is the sailors’ flea mar-

ket and ice cream social.  Remember to go through 

your boat, garage or boat house and dig out those 

items that you have not used for years and bring 

them to the flea market.  Then enjoy the ice cream 

and toppings as you shop.    

I want to thank Vice Commodore Nancy Knobbs for 

filling in for me while I am away.  I know she will do a 

great job.  Thanks also to Sharon Hicks for picking 

up the goodies and to Bob Wiley who diligently posts 

photographs of our activities so we can see what 

goes on when we are unable to attend.   

Karen and I hope to see you again at the July cruise. 

Joe 
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Get a DISCOUNT on your 

BoatUS Membership  

(new or renewal)  

when you use our  

ECSA Group Coop #  

GA81299B  

 

TREASURER'S 

REPORT 
 

Grover Gregory 
Welcome New Members!  

John and Linda Bailie  

Caleb Sparrow  LƴŎƻƳŜ 
{ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ 

wŜǇƻǊǘ aƻƴǘƘ ¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ 

!ǇǊ ϥмс Wŀƴ ϥмс - !ǇǊ ϥмс 

wŜǾŜƴǳŜ     

рлκрл ϷрсΦлл  ϷмптΦлл  

!ŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ ϷфлΦлл  ϷстнΦлл  

.ŀƴǉǳŜǘ   ϷнΣнплΦлл  

.ǳǎ ¢ǊƛǇ   ϷмΣнллΦлл  

5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ     

aŜƳōŜǊ 5ǳŜǎ ϷммлΦлл  ϷмΣллрΦлл  

aŜǊŎƘŀƴŘƛǎŜ   ϷмΣнмфΦлл  

aƛǎŎŜƭƭŀƴŜƻǳǎ     

¢ƻǘŀƭ wŜǾŜƴǳŜ ϷнрсΦлл  ϷсΣпуоΦлл  

9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ     

!ǿŀǊŘǎ   ϷопуΦно  

.ŀƴƪ {ǾŎ ϷрΦлл  ϷмпΦлл  

.ŀƴǉǳŜǘ ϷсотΦнт  ϷнΣтмуΦмф  

.ǳǎ ¢ǊƛǇ   ϷмΣунмΦул  

/ǊǳƛǎƛƴƎ   ϷмроΦуо  

LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ     

aŜŜǝƴƎ  ϧ hŦŎ {ǳǇ     

aŜǊŎƘŀƴŘƛǎŜ   ϷмΣлфсΦлл  

aƛǎŎŜƭƭŀƴŜƻǳǎ   ϷсмΦнр  

tƻǎǘŀƎŜ     

tǊƛƴǝƴƎ     

wŜƴǘ     

{ŀƭŜǎ ¢ŀȄ   ϷннΦрн  

{ǳƴǎƘƛƴŜ     

¢ƻǘŀƭ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ϷспнΦнт  ϷсΣнорΦун  

.ŀƴƪ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ   ϷмлΣмнрΦоу  

.ŀƴƪ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ ¢Ƙƛǎ ¢ƛƳŜ [ŀǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ ϷрΣфлуΦнс  



 

also be present and both clubs will hand out litera-

ture about sailing in the Indian River. Stop by to say 

hello if you are in the area. 

Treasurer Grover Gregory, along with Bob Wiley, 

are still working on the new management program 

that will, among other things, allow us to take credit 

card payments for renewals and new members.  

They hope to have the program up and running 

soon. 

There are a lot of Lost and Found items in the store 

room.  They will be put out for sale at the next Gen-

eral Meeting’s Flea Market and Ice Cream Social on 

June 8th.  If you identify one of your items, then 

please donate a dollar “storage fee” to get it back.  

If you have nautical items that have been cluttering 

your boat, house or garage, then please bring them 

to sell. 

The Club would like to thank John and Lynda 

Geraci for the donation of an LCD projector to the 

Club. 

The board is in the process of developing a generic 

business card for board members to hand out to 

potential advertisers, members and speakers.  It will 

contain website, e-mail information and a space for 

your name. Nancy Knobbs will be working on get-

ting a draft card ready for review. 

The club is still looking for a replacement for Mary 

Ann O’Shea as newsletter editor for next year.  Now 

would be a good time to volunteer and work with 

Mary Ann for the rest of the year. 

The May General Meeting is **** Denotes one of 

the participation award Meetings – be sure to 

sign the attendance sheet. 

Upcoming Programs: 

The June 8th program will be an Ice Cream Social 

and Flea Market.  Bob Wiley’s slide presentation of 

the “50 years of sailing”, which was shown during 

the cocktail hour at the Banquet, will also be run-

ning during the evening.  Nancy Knobbs will con-

duct the meeting in June so please be easy on her.  

It is her first time. 

(Continued on page 7) 

EAST COAST SAILING ASSOCIATION 

General Membership Meeting  
May 11, 2016 

Meeting Called to Order: Commodore Joe Cole-

man called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 

Board Members, Elected Governors and Past 

Commodores Present: Joe Coleman, Tom 

O’Shea, Gail Oliver, Grover Gregory, Don Theriault, 

Bob Wiley, Al Pappas and Page Proffitt  

Commodore Joe Coleman: Introduced the Elected 

Board, Support Staff, Past Commodores, Guests 

Will and Michelle, and our Program Speaker, Kevin 

Close, from Beachside Sailing. 

Our sponsors were recognized:  Jim and Lynde 

Edwards from Coppercoat, Rick Hushla, Realtor, 

South Patrick Hardware, Julian Crisp from Sparman 

and St. Barts Yacht Sales, UltraSoniTec, and Boat-

ers Exchange. 

New Members voted in by the BOG: John and 

Linda Bailie, who own a Cape Dory 28 which is kept 

at Sundance Marina. Also welcomed was returning 

Associate Member Caleb Sparrow.  

Treasurer’s/Secretary’s Reports:  The March 

Treasurer’s report as published in the May Foot, 

Tack & Clew was approved and accepted. The April 

minutes as published in the May Foot, Tack & Clew 

were also accepted.   

Commodore Joe Coleman: 

Our Guest Speaker will be speaking about the dif-

ferent ASA (American Sailing Association) certifica-

tions that are available.  Most charter companies 

require an ASA 104 or above in order to charter one 

of their vessels.  It is mandatory to have this certifi-

cation in Europe or you will be required to hire a 

Captain. 

Ultra-SoniTec report – Joe had his boat bottom 

cleaned and there was no indication of any new 

growth.  Barnacles that were already there when 

the product was put on were still there.  So far so 

good. 

Melbourne Yacht Club rented a table at the Mel-

bourne Friday Night Fest on May 13th.  ECSA will 
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Secretaryôs Report   
 

Gail Oliver 
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Cruising News 

Cocoa Village  

Fireworks Cruise 

July 2-4 

Rick and Susan Hushla 

Join us for the annual Fourth of July cruise to Cocoa 

Village.  This year July 4th is on a Monday, so you 

know what that means…Three Day Weekend!!  And 

as luck would have it, Cocoa Village River Front Park 

will be hosting a symphony and fireworks display 

over the Indian River.  

We have reserved the Cocoa Village Marina’s lovely 

clubhouse for our group. You can anchor out, rent a 

slip at Cocoa Village Marina or come by car.  Sunday 

will be a relaxed day without much of an agenda.  It’s 

a good day to relax and check out Cocoa Vil-

lage.  Around 6 p.m. we’ll meet up for dinner at 

Ryan’s (which is located across from River Front 

Park on the upper level).   

For the main event on Monday, we will have the use 

of the marina clubhouse from 3:30 p.m. to 7:30 

p.m.  There will be hot coals and a grill for you to 

demonstrate your culinary skills.  Bring your main 

entrée, drinks and a side dish to share with the 

group.  After that, enjoy the 4th festivities from the 

docks or in the Village.   

If you come by car, please park in the large lot in 

front of the clubhouse and not in the covered parking 

area.  Try to make your slip reservations as early as 

possible (phone # 321-632-5445) and let them know 

you are with ECSA to get the 'club' rates.   

Please sign up at the June meeting or email Rick 

(rhushla@hotmail.com) that you are planning to 

attend so there are sufficient supplies for everyone.  

Please join us in celebrating this great event! 

Summer Sailstice Cruise 

June 18-19 

Page Proffitt 

Come out Saturday, June 18th, for the National Sum-

mer Sailstice Celebration. ECSA will be hosting the 

Brevard Summer Sailstice at Grills Riverside Restau-

rant just north of the Pineda Causeway. All sailors 

and clubs are welcome to join in and celebrate the 

Sailstice, so invite your friends and come out for a 

great evening. If you can’t make it by boat, come by 

car.  

People should start arriving any time after 2 p.m., 

and the festivities will be in full swing by 4 p.m. Grills 

will be providing a special area for the event so we 

can all be together. After dinner there will be live mu-

sic at the Grills Bandstand to rock your night away.  

If you stay over Saturday night we will get together 

for breakfast at Grills on Sunday morning at 9 a.m.  

Check out he National Summer Sailstice website at: 

http://www.summersailstice.com/ 

Grills Riverside at:  

http://www.grillsseafood.com/grills-riverside-

melbourne/ 

Bob Wiley assembled an amazing slide presentation for the Anniversary  
Banquet in March.  The show will be presented again during the Ice Cream 
Social at the June General Membership meeting.  Donõt miss it.  Itõs a great 

history of the clubõs past events! 

http://www.summersailstice.com/
http://www.grillsseafood.com/grills-riverside-melbourne/
http://www.grillsseafood.com/grills-riverside-melbourne/


 

Cinco de Mayo Lake Shepard Cruise Review 
Lynda Geraci 

I would like to thank everyone (those 37 happy partiers) that came to the Cinco cruise in 

Lake Shepard.  In keeping with the Cinco de Mayo theme (quite the Fiesta in Mexico), 

pork was served as the main entrée, along with the Margaritas.  Still hard to believe that 

some members had never had a tortilla before (especially warmed on the grill)!  Thanks, 

Jesse, for helping them with that!  Once the meat was arranged inside the taco, there 

were other condiments to top it off:  salsas (hot, spicy, sweet and mild), rice and beans, 

onions, tomatoes, shredded cheeses, jalapenos and other hot peppers.  Needless to 

say, it was a great feast thanks to everyone’s contributions.   

Were you there for the start of Happy Hour at 3:30 with strawberry daiquiris and bull 

frogs?   

Jesse (Camp), you tended bar like a pro, what can I say but thank you!  You arrived ear-

ly enough to set up the bar and have the first batch of strawberry daiquiris ready for the 

first dinghy to arrive.  I was very impressed with how far that rum bottle went.  However, 

I was equally impressed with the next version of drinks . . .those awesome margaritas 

which lasted straight through dinner — and beyond! 

A special thanks to Dave and Marci Hutson for coming over on Friday morning and help-

ing move the wrought iron tables and chairs outside (whew! They were heavy).  Other 

kudos go to, of course, Don and Joanne Theriault, for coming in and anchoring in the 

lake on Friday afternoon and helping with setting up for Saturday.  Thanks to everyone 

for helping clean up and moving the tables and chairs back inside. 

Among the 37 happy partiers were:  Joe & Karen Coleman, Joanne & Don Theriault, 

Jennifer Clendinen, Jesse Camp, John Boyd, Al Pappas, Bob Wiley, Terry Willingham, 

Sharon Hicks, Adrianne & Bob Goldstein, Nancy Knobbs, David Lauginiger, Chip & 

Louise Worster, Denise Hoffman, Tom & Mary Ann O’Shea, Deborah (Mary Ann’s sis-

ter), Judy Pavan, Marci & Dave Hutson, Doug & Pam Worth, Amanda Worth (daughter), 

Joanne & Greg Riska (guests), John Martin, Gail Oliver, Peg and Ray Bacchi (guests) 

and Roland Norris.  Rhonda and Chuck Delmater arrived from another party too late, 

much to their dismay.  I’m disappointed that we didn’t get to taste their chile rellenos.  

Four boats (Karen & Joe Coleman on Alibi, Joanne & Don Theriault on Impulse, Jennifer 

Clendinen on Morning Star, and Chip and Louise Worster on Chip Ahoy) anchored in 

the lake.  Only one dinghy (way to go, Tom & Mary Ann!) braved the Grand Canal (40 

minutes) from home port. 

Morning Star and Impulse spent the night in Lake Shepard, and the next morning Jen-

nifer waited patiently for her crew (David Lauginiger and John Boyd) to head back 

home.  Impulse was the last to leave the party.  True party animals . . . way to go, Don & 

Joanne. 

See you at Ocean Club on Memorial Day weekend! 

Buenos Dias! 

Lynda Geraci 

Page 6 



 

Page 7 

Come Sail 

With Us! 

 

How Old is Your Boat?  
 

Did you know?  
The State of Florida has  

reduced registration fees for 
ñantiqueò vessels. 

 
òA vessel that is at least 30 years 

old, used only for recreational pur-

poses, and powered by the vesselôs 
original - type power plant may be 

registered as an antique vessel .ñ 
 

Check out the  

certification form at  

http://www.flhsmv.gov/dmv/
forms/btr/87243.pdf  

The July program will be a Summer Pot Luck din-

ner. 

Roland is always looking for suggestions as to 

what types of programs the membership would be 

interested in. 

Rear Commodore Tom O’Shea:   

The Ships Store is open and full of merchandise 

for our viewing and buying pleasure. 

ECSA Sponsored Cruises/Events: 

May 28th-30th – Memorial Day Cruise to the 

Ocean Club at Port Canaveral **** Denotes one 

of the 4 participation award cruises.  Friday, 

May 27th the locks will only open at 5 pm.  Satur-

day and Sunday the locks will open on demand.  

The Geraci’s are hosting. 

June 18th-19th – Summer Sailstice Cruise - Grills 

Treasurer Grover Gregory:  Grover is working on 

a Welcome e-mail for the new program manage-

ment package, along with a user’s guide for the 

administrators of the website.  More details to fol-

Secretary’s Report 
Continued from page 4 

low.  

Vice Commodore Nancy Knobbs:  No report as 

Nancy was unable to attend. 

Around the Board: A joint Golf Tournament with 

MYC is in the works in the fall.  No date has been 

set yet. More details to follow.   

Del Weise announced that MYC is having a Sea-

food Raft Up on Saturday night, May 21st, and 

invited any ECSA members who may wish to par-

ticipate to RSVP.  The event is $16 per person. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business: None 

The 50/50 raffle was won by Lynn. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m. Kevin Close 

from Beachside Sailing gave the program after 

refreshments. 

Respectfully submitted, Gail Oliver, Secretary 

http://www.flhsmv.gov/dmv/forms/btr/87243.pdf
http://www.flhsmv.gov/dmv/forms/btr/87243.pdf


 

MEMBER CLASSIFIED ADS 

FOR SALE:  Marples 35’ Trima-
ran.  Located in Everglades City.  
Contact Marlene at 321-682-6288. 
sassythesailor@gmail.com.  First 
$59,999 sails her away.  Great cruis-
ing boat for 1 to 4 people.  Been 
from Maine to Guatemala with 3 
aboard, then from Florida to Bermu-
da, Bahamas, Turks and Caicos and 
Dominican Republic. 

FOR RENT:  Dock space available 
for sailboat, 20-40 ft.  Banana River 
near Mathers Bridge, Indian Harbour 
Beach.  10 feet deep.  Power and 
water available.  321-773-4711 or 
321-759-2608. 

If you have something you would like 
to advertise send email to 
maoshea@bellsouth.net 
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South Patrick  

Hardware - Lumber 

òYour Stainless Steel 

Storeó 
 

Bolts, Nuts, Screws, Washers 

Sealants, Fiberglass and More 
 

1847 South Patrick Drive,  

Indian Harbour Beach, FL 

321-773-2525 



 

EAST COAST SAILING ASSOCIATION 

PO Box 372054 

Satellite Beach  FL 32937-0054 

2016 ECSA Events Calendar 

Date Event  [Contact] Date Event  [Contact] 

June 1 Cruising south on the ICW  [Theriault] Oct 12 General Membership Meeting 

Jun 8 General Membership Meeting Oct 15-16 Boy Scout Island Cruise  [Clendinen] 

Jun 18-19 Summer Sailstice Cruise at Grills  [Proffitt] Nov 9 General Membership Meeting 

Jul 2-4 Cocoa Village Fourth of July Cruise  [Hushla] Nov 11-13 SSCA GAM  [BOG] 

Jul 13 General Membership Meeting Nov 19-20 ***Rotary Park Pinedaville Cruise  [BOG] 

Aug 10 General Membership Meeting Dec TBA St. Pete Boat Show 

Aug 20-22 Captain Katanna’s Cruise  [Baird] Dec 14 General Membership Meeting 

Sep 3-5 ***Labor Day Ft. Pierce Cruise  [Camp] Dec 17 Grand Canal Boat Parade  [Hutson] 

Sep 14 General Membership Meeting Dec 31-Jan 1 Vero Beach New Year’s Cruise [Theriault] 

Sep 24-25 Marker 21 Cruise  [Theriault] ***  PARTICIPATION  AWARD CRUISES 

COOP MEMBER 


